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Dates to Remember: 
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Here we are in April already and we are still under the umbrella of “Stay home, Stay Safe” which forced 
us to close the school. Our teachers are working very hard to give your children a solid learning 
experience. 
 
Here is the plan for continued learning: 
 

We will begin having weekly learning packets on Tuesdays – pick up will be in the Cafeteria 
 

We will be offering distribution of a week’s worth of breakfasts and lunches on Tuesdays at 10:00 am 
sharp. Tuesday, April 7th at 10:00 will be our next meal distribution at Oak Run School. 

 
The office will be open only on Tuesday until at least May 4th. 

 
Next week is Spring Break so enjoy your children without studies. I want the teachers to have a 
break as well. 

 
Distance learning will be included in the instruction after Spring Break. We need to know who 
does not have Internet (Wifi) access. We have Chrome Books available to most of our students 
to use at home. Contact you r child’s teacher for info concerning the loaning of a Chrome Book. 

 
We will reevaluate the learning program the last week of April when the Governor and State 
Superintendent make any changes to the current directives. 
We will continue to publish a newsletter each Friday 

 
I want to continue thanking all of the staff for helping to keep learning foremost on our minds. 
Teachers, Tiffany, Alicia, Dianna ,Hope our board members, Becky, and our aides. 
 
Parents – We need your help. Leah would like to have parents take pictures of their children working/learning 
at home during the school closure. We want to use them in the yearbook which we plan to publish 
before the official last day of school in June. You may send them to Leah at lklein@oakarunschool.org. 

Oak Run Community Newsletter -  (formally known as the Acorn) is seeking business owners to purchase 
advertisement space. Please contact Cindy Shaw for more info or to place an ad! Poohshaw57@yahoo.com 

If you have any questions, you may check in with me on Tuesdays or email me at: 
 
Lynn 
Superintendent/Principal 
(530) 472-3241 
lwilen@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 



Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

 
Week of April 3, 2020 

 
Dear Preschool families; 
 
I hope you are doing well and finding time to enjoy simple pleasures such as reading and playing games 
together. Although we do not know how long our school will remain closed, I will continue to send emails to 
you each week  with ideas for preschool learning and enrichment activities, as well as helpful articles for 
parents to read. Please email me with any questions or comments. Take care! 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Cooking together can be a fun (and delicious!) activity for families with young 
children. It can also be an opportunity to explore important early math 
concepts. Whether counting the number of strawberries for a fruit smoothie 
or guessing the number of pancakes on a plate, time spent cooking together 
can go a long way to promoting children’s math learning. 

Tips for Talking About Math While Cooking with Young Children 

There are easy ways that families can practice talking about math while cooking any meal 
together. Families can use this smoothie recipe or their own favorites—the tips for talking 
about math work across any meal or recipe. 

Count ingredients one by one. Start with a small number (three or four) and ask children 
to count the number of pieces of food, using a finger to point to each piece. Children often 
don’t realize that each piece only gets counted once, or they try to count too quickly and 
skip numbers. Help them to keep track by moving the already counted pieces into a new 
pile. 

Count the total number of ingredients. Ask children to count two, three, or four pieces 
of food and then say how many pieces there are all together. After they finish counting, 
ask, “How many do we have altogether”?” Or simply, “How many?” Move up to larger 
numbers as the child grows more comfortable with counting. 

Guess which pile has more ingredients. Create two small piles of food and ask children 
to guess  which one has more in it. Then have them count the number of pieces in each 
pile to see if they are correct. Try asking them which pile has fewer pieces—something 
that many children find more challenging than estimating which pile has more.  

Smoothie recipe: • 1 cup fruit juice. • 1 cup milk or non-dairy milk alternatives. • 1 cup 
frozen blueberries. • 1 cup frozen strawberries. • 2 tablespoons honey. Mix them in a 
blender for one minute, or until smooth. Enjoy! 

See the next page for personal pizza recipe, and have fun with the math tips! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

  

 

 
Hello families! I hope you are all hanging in there and hopefully settling into a routine. I found some great 
advice about home schooling from NPR: 
 
1. Be realistic. Don’t worry about home schooling if it’s causing emotional trauma.  
 
2. Be forgiving. Determine how involved you can really be, work within your capabilities. Ask teachers for help. 
 
3. Online doesn’t mean better. The number of online resources can be overwhelming. Start with the resources 
available from school. 
 
4. Know your kids. Some kids work well independently. Some need more guidance. Structure your at home 
learning based on your child’s learning style. 
 
5. Do passion projects. Let your child choose what they learn. Gardening, cooking, a new instrument, a makers 
day. Whatever. If they choose the work, they are more likely to engage. 
 
6. Set up a space. It helps to have a dedicated work space, and to make a habit of tidying it up when work is 
finished. 
 
7. Set up your schedule. And let your child help. Include chores and screen time. Realistically, 2 to 3 hours a 
day of academics is plenty. 
 
And my favorite ..... 
 
8. Shake your sillies out. Relax and have downtime too. It’s healthier for everyone! 
 
Be safe and stay healthy! 
 
~Mr. Adam 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 

 
 
Work is Life 
 
Hi, Parents and Guardians, 
Remember last week when I shared “Elementary Catnip,” listing things that (almost) all elementary children 
love? This week, let's add one more thing to that list: efficiency. 
 
Parents are sometimes shocked when their adorable, careful, thoughtful child turns about six and suddenly 
starts rushing around and messing stuff up. It's not that they don't care anymore; it's that they've discovered a 
new and irrepressible momentum to do what's next—and what's next after that! And they stop having 
patience with work that they see as pointless. 
 
Why make the bed when you're just going to sleep in it again? 
Why do the dishes unless you're out of dishes to eat from? 
Why do 50 math problems when you got the answer right on one? 
 
Why, indeed. This is when adults have to invoke their other loves to get them to work.  
 
They love extremes, so if they balk at several short problems, raise the challenge: “Do you think you can 
multiply a 40-digit number? How much paper/time will that take?” 
 
They love being imaginative, and they love animals and nature, so you can tell them a story about an 
ecosystem, and how every animal does its work—for example: Bees pollinate grasses; cows eat grasses, chew 
their cud and digest them through their complicated stomachs; their poop fertilizes the grasses for the bees to 
pollinate; their milk feeds the farmer; the farmer milks the cow and harvests the honey; the farmer has 
dessert made of milk, honey, and grain, thanks to hard work! The cow's work is eating—lucky cow. The bees' 
work is multifaceted: pollinating, producing honey, managing the complicated politics of its hive, about which 
there's more to learn...incidentally, learning is your work! You're almost as lucky as that cow! You just get to 
taste and try and experience things, and that's your work!” 
 
Every thing has work. Every act is work. Even leisure activity is usually work of some kind. Are you going 
fishing? You're working on fishing well...which is also learning. Are you playing a sport? You mean you're 
learning the sport? Yes. Are you just sitting there? Oh! Then you're letting your human body parts catch up on 
their work: circulation, respiration, digestion, etc. 
 
“Work” is not a four-letter word. It's not something that adults do just for money, or that kids do just because 
teachers or parents make them do it, or because they're promised a treat. It's something you're doing all the 
time just by being alive in this world. 



 
Learning, meanwhile, is a choice that makes work more rewarding. If you learn to fish better, you'll catch more 
fish, and you'll be more...e-FISH-ient!!!! Hahahahaha. (Elementary children also love puns.) 
 
Let's help children re-think what work is, and stop trying to get out of it. Let's talk mindfully about work, and 
expand its definition. In these times when conventional jobs are under more peril than ever, it's comforting to 
know that we've still got work to do, and hence life purpose. 
 
Work is life, 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 
Dear Families, 
"Always desire to learn something useful."-Sophocles (497-406BC) 
 
What useful thing can you share with your child this month? How to repair or build? Carpentry? Oil change? 
Change a tire? Cook? Bake? Sew or knit? Music or art? First aid? Garden? Care for animals?  The list is endless. 
:-)   
 
Other suggestions: read a book together and discuss; practical math, such as double or halve a recipe, balance 
a checkbook, count back change, manage a budget, and  compare loans. Think of all the adult skills that you've 
had to acquire that would make your child more confident in the future. Confidence, in large part, is gained by 
experience and skill. 
 
Book Report #4, a letter to the author or publisher of a book they've read,  
is not due now until April 28. I've pushed the due date up to give you all more time. I have improved the 
directions, which are linked here: 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/13Z9caiLv2_C3Sb3ii_HljKq67t-y-8qo7QVvOn5rLBg/edit?usp=sharing 
 
Again, the office will be open April 14, 21, and 28.  
PLEASE bring in your child's finished work and pick up Language Arts work for the last half of April. There are 
worksheets on literary terms that we are learning, and I'd like 1 written report. Directions are linked here: 
 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1BAILevUBzq8OOsj_OzOHNdu_cegt0wgy-
LnRWPC7BPA/edit?usp=sharing 
 
There are a few students who still need to get their SCIENTIST LETTER to me! Take a photo, if need be. Please 
communicate.  
 
Students continue to need math, reading, and writing skills throughout their school years and beyond.  
 
Know that I'm thinking of each of you fondly and wishing you well. 
Text, call, or email with questions. 
Michele Zollars 
mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
530-691-8390 
 

  

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

Library in Progress! 

 
Work continues in improving our library for student use. Each student who attended school last Monday was 

given two books to bring home to keep out of our duplicate or outdated library books. So far, all of our 

chapter books have been added into the online catalogue and work begins this week to add in all of our 

picture books and early reader collection.  For interested families, you may go 

to https://oakrun.follettdestiny.com to search for and view the books that have been added so far. 

 

~Hope Zollars 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Hello Music Students, 

I hope that you’re listening and singing to Music while the school is closed.  I am putting together a Music 

packet for you every week that has the songs that we started to learn before school closed and some other 

fun Music pages to do.  So be sure to pick yours up if you haven’t already done so.  I will also be contacting 

your family by email where I can email a file with some of the pages if this works better for you. 

Stay safe and keep those hands washed. 
 
Ms. Becky 

 

“Music gives a soul to the universe, wings to the mind, flight to the imaginaƟon and life to everything.” ― 
Plato 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Starting this coming Monday, March 23, radio station KFOI 90.9 FM will be airing a Children's Hour show from 
11am-12noon Monday-Friday.  This will be an ongoing feature of our programming, especially helpful during 
this time of home schooling during the school shutdown.  KFOI can also be found online at www.kfoiradio.org. 
 
We are also doing a daily news program at 1pm daily that will feature up to date news on the current situation 
in California including the latest information on the virus. 
 
-Tom Diskin 
 

 

  

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

  

 



 



 



 

 



 



 

Email Directory: 

 
 Lynn Wilen  Superintendent/Principal lwilen@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Rose Duran  Instructional Aide  rduran@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Tom Diskin   School Board Clerk  tdiskin@oakrunschool.org  
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  Project SHARE Coordinator amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 
 Hope Zollars  Librarian   hzollars@oakrunschool.org 

 


